Date

Senator/Congressman XXXXXXX

Address

Address

Dear Senator/Congressman XXXXXX,

I am writing to request your support in the naming of a new warship.  I am a former crew member of USS THORN.  The first USS THORN, DD-647, was a World War II destroyer that served proudly in both the Atlantic and Pacific, earning 7 battle stars.  DD-647 was an exceptional ship, manned by a very proud crew until her decommissioning in May 1946.  As a result of the unprecedented effort by the crew of DD-647, a second THORN, DD-988, joined the Fleet in 1980 and served the nation in the same proud tradition through the Cold War and Operations Enduring Freedom & Iraqi Freedom until her decommissioning in August 2004.  I am asking for your support to name a third THORN to carry on the proud tradition established by the crews of DD-647 and DD-988.

Why a third THORN?  To honor a true naval hero, Lieutenant Jonathan Thorn, whose legacy is the historical foundation of the Navy’s role today in the Global War on Terrorism.  In the early 1800s, our Navy was engaged in conflict against the Barbary Coast pirates, the first naval campaign fought against a terrorist enemy.  In August 1804, Lieutenant Stephen Decatur, with Midshipman Thorn at his side, conducted a daring small boat raid, at night, into the heavily fortified harbor of Tripoli to destroy USS PHILADELPHIA, captured earlier by the enemy.  Despite a slim chance of success, PHILADELPHIA was boarded, set ablaze and destroyed, denying the Barbary Coast pirates a capital warship that could further terrorize international commerce on the high seas.  Lord Nelson hailed the raid as “the most daring act of this age.”  In his after-action report to Commodore Preble, Lieutenant Decatur gave full credit for the success of the raid to the courage and determination of Jonathan Thorn.

I recognize the competition involved in naming a warship.  However, no name would be more appropriate in today’s Global War on Terrorism than that of Lieutenant Jonathan Thorn.  USS PREBLE and USS DECATUR are again proudly serving in the Fleet; so should be a third USS THORN.  On behalf of those of us who served on the two previous THORNs, I respectfully request that you petition the Secretary of the Navy to name a new ARLEIGH BURKE-class destroyer in honor of Lieutenant Jonathan Thorn.

Thank you for your support in this request and may God bless the United States Navy.

Sincerely,

XXXXXXXXXXXX

Rank/Rate XXX

USS THORN DD-XXX
